
It was during this period that Jeyarajasingam decided to shorten his name to 
Jeyaraj through deed poll. For work purposes, he also adopted the name of 
Peter, as it was easier to pronounce than Ponnampalam, which he later also 
used socially amongst the non-Asian community. 

As an inspector, Jeyaraj travelled to over 50 countries and dealt with many high-
profile clients and suppliers, including the United Nations.  As part of his work, 
he was able to be help with high profile health problems such as malaria and 
HIV as well as disaster relief and this earned him the right to become a trusted 
member of the World Health Organisation (WHO). He then made the shift from 
Textile Engineering to Quality Assurance. In 2002, he became a Fellow of the 
Institute of Quality Assurance (FIQA) and in 2008, he became a Fellow of the 
Chartered Quality Institute. 

In 1990, as his children were growing up and starting secondary school he 
decided to take an office-based job and travel less. He became the Operations 
Director of Crown Agents’ Quality Assurance and Inspection Service and was 
thus the second-in-command in the department.   He worked at Crown Agents 
from 1976 until his retirement in 2007, but then continued to provide consultancy 
services until 2014. 

He was also involved with promoting the Tamil culture to the next generation 
and for a period, he was the Treasurer of the South London Tamil School 
(SLTS) (now known as Croydon Academy of Eastern Arts (CAEA)). He was 
also involved with a similar initiative called Sutton Subrang, in partnership with 
Sutton Council. He also persuaded the Croydon Music Festival to include Tamil 
and other Asian music in its competitions, thereby giving Tamil children another 
platform to show pride in their culture. 

In July 2023, Jeyaraj and Kaushalya celebrated their Golden wedding. 


